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January 13, 2011
Professional Development

On December 15, 2010 the Literacy Committee met with Joyce Harris, NKCES, to begin developing a school-wide literacy plan.
Kim Simpson, Principal attended the NKAESP Meeting on Wednesday, January 5, 2011.  The group discussed Great By Eight, preschool and kindergarten screening, and grade level expectations
Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the NKCES Grant Meeting on Wednesday, January 5, 2011.  We reviewed grant status, grant planning guide, and grant scams.

January 6, 2011, Kim Simpson, Principal, conducted grade-level meetings.  We reviewed progress monitoring, and MAP Skills Checklist data.

On Friday, January 7, 2011, Kim Simpson and Jennifer Couch conducted the second Truancy Assembly

The Writing Committee met on Monday, January 10, 2011 to continue work on a school-wide writing plan and policy.

Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the NKCES PD meeting on Tuesday, January 11, 2011.

All certified staff participated in another round of standards training conducted by the Math Leadership Team. 

Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

December 1st through December 31st   


Year-To-Date Totals


Students Served – 27





Students Served - 137


Total Contacts – 35





Total Contacts - 183


School Supplies – 9





School Supplies - 80


Basic Needs – 26





Basic Needs - 89

Home Visits – 0





Home Visits – 7










Health Related - 7

The Power Pack Program is off to a successful start.  Distribution numbers are as follows:


Carry-over from November - 48


Total Packs delivered 72


Total Packs  - 120 


Distributed December 3rd  – 23


Distributed November 10th – 23


Distributed October 17th – 22


Total Delivered for month – 68        

Total to date – 322 packs to 28 different children


Total currently on hand as of 11/30/2010 - 52

I am meeting this week with the Chamber of Commerce (Amanda Dixon) to come up with a better strategy for recruiting a BEST partner.  Efforts so far have been futile.

Junior Achievement is running programs with Mrs. Rossiter (K) and Mrs. Herald (4th).   We have initiated making phone contacts with background approved volunteers to recruit people for a late January training.  The classroom presentations will then begin in February, either the first or second week, and run for 6 to 8 weeks.

The Infinite Campus FRYSC tab for Southgate has been updated and we have begun to enter the collected data.  

There were 37 children representing 15 families served this Christmas.  That included gifts for the children in the family under the age of 15 as well as Christmas Dinner delivered to their homes.  This is right on target for what we expected.

Our AmeriCorps Literacy person continues to work two days per week with Ms. Bowen tutoring and assessing children’s literacy skills.  

Plans for the remaining 3 Literacy Night/Family Night events will be completed within a week and the dates announced.

We are beginning the planning for the summer program immediately.  We will have the schedule 90% completed in time to distribute a written schedule well before the end of school.  Unfortunately, many of the programs and providers wait until well past our deadlines to commit to some programming so those scheduled events will be added as we can obtain commitments.  

We have arranged to have the Healthpoint Dental Van come to Southgate in March and April.  There is an issue of where the 45 foot by 10 foot vehicle can park for service.  We will be working with Mr. Palm on that possibility.

Student Recognitions & Achievement

January’s Students of the Month will be recognized at the School Board Meeting on January 13, 2011.  Students, parents and families will be invited to the meeting for recognition of students.

All ELL students participated in ACCESS Testing on Wednesday, January 12, 2011.

MAP testing will be conducted January 18-28, 2011.  Students in grades K-8 will be tested in the areas of Reading, Math, and Language Usage. 

Thirty-One students met their Reading Counts goal and qualified for the Bengal Stadium Tour or pizza/ice cream reward.  A random drawing was completed and the following students will be visiting the Paul Brown Stadium at the end of January. Gavin W, Gannon E, Zack S, Madison C, Maddie P, Madison S, Brack H, Jason P, Sam S, Tiaji M, Luke I, Jordan S, Jackson P, Autumn C, Mervin S. The following students also met their goal and will receive a pizza or ice cream party. Xander W, Luke D, Elijah M, Jason McD, Jordan McD, Destiny H, Jada J, Sam H, Liam E, Armonie J, Jadyn A, Destinee S, Athena C, Harrison C.
SBDM Council 

Minutes from the Dec. 20, 2010 Council Meeting

Recognitions: None 

Communication:

Principal’s Report – The “Principal’s Report” presented at the 12/3/2010 Board of Education meeting was provided to SBDM Council Members for review.

 SBDM Members.  

CDIP Update – Revisions to the CDIP presented by Kim Simpson.  Motion to accept the revised CDIP as presented:

Student Discipline Code of Conduct: Tardy Policy Update – Revised policy presented by Kim Simpson.  Motion to accept the policy as presented:

 Student Support Services:

Review Budget Allocations: The Southgate Independent School Year to Date - Budget Report (MUNIS) was presented and discussed.

Review Comprehensive District Improvement Plan – The CDIP was reviewed by Council for adherence to objectives.

Student Learning and Support Consent Items:

Approval of Minutes from the Regular Meeting on November 30, 2010.

Comments from Audience: Jim Palm – information on the building addition project and upcoming School Board and Council meetings to discuss development plans. 

Minutes from the Jan. 4, 2011 Special Council Meeting

New Business: 

Review of the schematic plans for the new classrooms and input on the design plans for the new classrooms.

Student Learning and Support Consent Items:

Approval of Minutes from the Regular Meeting on December 15, 2010:

Community Involvement

On December 14, 2010 Kendra Abner, Music Teacher, held the annual Winter Band Concert.  The Beginning and Intermediate bands showcased their musical talents during this outstanding performance.  Many parents, family members, staff, and students attended the concert in support of Ms. Abner and the band students. 

NKU graduate students, concluded tutoring sessions on Monday, December 13, 2010.  The graduate students will resume tutoring on Monday, January 24, 2011. 

Angie Boyers, Library/Media Specialists, held a Scholastic Book Fair family fun night on Friday, December 17, 2010.

The dental sealant program began for students in grades two and six on Monday, January 10, 2011.

School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

G/T students performed a Shakespeare sampler for parents and students on Friday, December 17, 2010. 
Thirty-two students in grades 4-8 attended the Student Council sponsored Snowball Dance on Friday, January 7, 2011. Co-chairs, Mrs. Nicole Davis and Mrs. Melissa Herald, organized and supervised the dance. Everyone had a great time!  

The Scripps-Howard Spelling Bee school-wide competition is underway.  The winning student will represent Southgate School at the competition on Saturday, February 19, 2011.

Trinity Walsh, Highland HS Counselor, will visit our eighth grade students on Friday, January 14, 2011 to discuss HHS expectations and answer any questions.

Students are feverishly working on a new Reading Counts goal so they can be eligible for a trip to Lazer Craze.  Fifteen students will be chosen to visit Lazer Craze in Erlanger to participate in two rounds of lazer tag and time in the inflateables.  To be eligible for this reward, students must meet their reading goal, have an overall tests grade of 80% or higher, and have no discipline referrals.
